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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 
PLANNING BOARD 

TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 
 

PROJECT:    BJ’S WHOLESALE CLUB-NEWBURGH     
PROJECT NO.:   19-02 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 97, BLOCK 2, LOT 44, 46.2 & 45 
REVIEW DATE:   29 AUGUST 2019  
MEETING DATE:   5 SEPTEMBER 2019 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: MASER CONSULTING, P.A.  
 
 

1. Applicants are working with NYSDOT and Town Traffic Consultant to obtain approval for a new 
traffic signal at the 4-way intersection of the project drive Route, 17K and the bus terminal.  

 
2. Architectural review and approval is required.  

 
3. Plans have been revised pursuant to comments received by the Town Water Department. 

Water Department sign off for the revised plans should be received. 
 

4. Plans have been reviewed by the Jurisdictional Fire Department with regard to fire access and 
hydrant locations.  
 

5. Petroleum Bulk Storage permits from NYSDEC will be required prior to placing the fuel system 
in service.  
 

6. Project will require an NYSDEC MS4 permit prior to commencement of grading. 
 

7. Security for landscaping, stormwater management and erosion and sediment control are 
required to be posted prior to stamping of the plans. The Applicants representative requested 
to submit appropriate cost estimates to Town Consultants for review.  
 

8. Details and renderings of the vehicle parking area along Route,17K and Auto Park Place has 
been provided for the Boards review. 
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9. A unified site plan note and legal covenants acceptable to the Planning Board Attorney must 
be added to the plans. Similar notes have been provided on other shopping center uses to 
assure operation and maintenance of the facility.  
 

10. Plans and submittals were made to Orange County Planning Department on 1 July 2019. No 
response has been received to date. 
 

11. City of Newburgh Flow Acceptance letter has been received. 
 

12. Lead Agency circulation was completed for the project on 25 July 2019. Responses from 
NYSDOT and NYSDEC have been received identifying their permitting requirements. The 
Planning Board is in a position to declare itself Lead Agency for the SEQRA review of the 
project. 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
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